On September 14, 2016 , I spoke at the American Constitutional Society, a student organization, at Notre Dame University Law School at the invitation of one of summer student/clerks, Kayla Clark. The subject was current general trends in defending police officers in police misconduct lawsuits. The purpose was educational only. I was not offered and did not receive any speaking fee or honorarium, but was reimbursed for my mileage to and from South Bend. The students also took me to lunch. 
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